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J. Clark
12/10/2019 07:38 PM
17-1115

I strongly support restricting tour bus operators, especially in
residential hillside neighborhoods. As a long time resident of
Hollywoodland I have observed the blatant disregard of traffic
laws and LAMC by a majority of operators. As distracted by
guiding tours as drivers on cell phones, lack of attention to the
road on the narrow, blind curve hillside roads creates conditions
that are overtly dangerous. Add to that stopping in the middle of
streets, loading and unloading, passengers and smoking in no
smoking designated fire severity areas as well as obvious over
weight vehicles on posted limited streets puts both residents and
visitors in danger and further degrades infrastructure and quality
of life. It is not clear why this item keeps getting extended.
Committee should move this forward before the City incurs costly
liability for their inaction.



Name:

Date Submitted:

Council File No:

Comments for Public Posting:

Communication from Public

Christine O'Brien
12/10/2019 09:27 PM
17-1115

This image tell the story best. Numerous tour vans adjacent to
sensitive, fragile, R-1 communities of Lake Hollywood Estates
and Hollywoodland bordering the Hollywoodland Gifted Park (
Within the Griffith Park boundaries), in a Very Severe Hazard
Fire Zone, Significant Ecological Area, with substandard windy
streets and no sidewalks. There is nothing in your muni codes to
protect the park, our homes or our families from the unsafe
conditions that vans like these cause. Please regulate and prohibit
these vans from hillside neighborhoods like ours. Thank you
Christine O’Brien Hollywoodland and Hollywoodland Gifted
Park






